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In September, David wrote an article about the Barn Owls on the Meadow 
Reserve;

-- -- -- -- -- -- -- -- -- -- -- -

Much ado about Barn Owls: How we developed the
Three Owls Meadow Reserve 

Three years ago it was just a close cropped 2 acre field. There were occasional 
Barn Owl sightings, perhaps every few weeks. Since then we have taken 
advice from the Barn Owl Trust in the form of a helpful leaflet ‘How to manage 
land for Barn Owls’. The results have amazed us, only yesterday a pair were on 
the field on and off most of the day –just resting for a few hours in the middle 
of the day. Close observation showed why when we witnessed each owl kill a 
field vole within an hour.

It turns out Barn Owl care is really about field vole care!

The good thing about the 
design of the pond is that 
it rises and falls with the 
seasons. Here in August it 
is at its shallowest, 
whereas in mid-winter it 
will be full to the brim. 
Allowing it to ‘operate’ in 
this fashion greatly 
benefits the wildlife, and 
avoids any issues with it 
silting up. 

The following post-mow photo shows the pond at the Three Owls Wood at 
Tarleton. It really is quite incredible as to how this really now IS a young 
woodland, and is now home to so many different birds and animals.
















